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PARTICIPATION IN OAS ACTIVITIES

Summary of the meeting held on January 24, 2002
1. Consideration of applications received from civil society organizations
Before initiating the consideration of this item, at the proposal of the Chair, the Committee agreed to remove from today’s agenda the consideration of the application of “The Center on Housing Rights and Evictions” (CP/CSC-51/01) until further notice.  The Chair then presented to the Committee for consideration, the application of the following civil society organizations:

· Transparency International (CP/CSC-71/02)

· Transparency International – USA (CP/CSC-73/02)

· International Federation of Consular Corps and Associations (CP/CSC-64/01)

The Committee approved the application of “The International Federation of Consular Corps and Associations”, and agreed to forward its approval to the Permanent Council and also to request that this civil society organization be incorporated into the OAS Register of Civil Society Organizations.

With regards to the requests presented by “Transparency International”, and “Transparency International – USA”, the Committee agreed to postpone the consideration until the next meeting.  It was also decided that additional information would be forwarded to those delegations that requested it. 

2.
Presentation by Ms. Janine T. Perfit, Coordinator, Civil Society Activities at the Inter-American Development Bank

The Committee heard a presentation by Ms Janine Perfit on the activities of the Inter-American Development Bank and Civil Society Organizations.  Several delegations requested the floor and expressed appreciation for the presentation by Ms. Perfit and for her sharing with the Committee, this information that will contribute to a better understanding of cooperation with civil societies in international organizations.

3.
Presentation of the draft proposal and the preliminary draft agenda for the special meeting
The Committee took note of the proposal and the preliminary draft agenda for the special meeting presented by the delegations of Canada and Argentina.  These two delegations were designated by the Chair on December 6, 2001, “To take the lead in the preparation of the special meeting of the Committee” pursuant to AG/RES.1834 operative paragraph 2.

The Committee decided to consider the said proposal and draft agenda at an informal meeting of the Committee open to all delegations. The Chair then thanked and commended the delegations of Canada and Argentina for the presentation and their dedication, and requested that they preside over the proposed informal meeting.
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